

City of Bayard Police Department

Hector D. Carrillo, Chief of Police

801 Central Avenue • P.O. Box 788 • Bayard, New Mexico 88023 Telephone (575) 537-3312 • Fax (575) 537-2129

07/19/2023

Mayor Fierro and Bayard City Council Members,

At this time, I am writing this letter to recommend the hiring of Trevor Jenson and Louis Frankie Gomez for the Certified Police Officer Position (Sgt) and Uncertified Police Officer Position. A hiring Panel was set up a few weeks ago which consisted of two employees from Bayard PD and one employee from City Hall. Mayor was also present throughout interviews. These two individuals were recommended by the Panel.

Trevor Jenson

- 5 year Certified Officer. Currently employed with the Grant County Sheriff's Office and is due to start on July 24, 2023 with our agency.
- Background and pre-employment along with an offer letter have been met.

Louis Frankie Gomez

- Has been with City of Bayard since 2021 and has served two positions. Animal Control and Code Enforcement Officer.
- If approved for hire, Gomez will have the opportunity to attend two Police Academy's due to the time of this hiring. In January at WNMU Academy and in July in Santa Fe.
- Mr. Gomez is born and raised here in Grant County and currently lives in Bayard. He is well
 known to the community and already assists the Bayard PD on calls and is used to our system of
 operations.

These two positions will fill the department and be fully staffed at 6.

Please feel free to reach me with any questions or concerns. Thank You all for your consideration and time into this matter. I believe the recommendation of these two individuals for employment will be a great asset to the City of Bayard.

Respectfully,

Hector D. Carrillo